April 7, 1964

Dr. William Frank 502 Greenlawn Drive Hyattsville, Md.

Dear Ruth and Zev:

I do not know how to thank you for the pleasure you afforded me those several hours this past Sunday.

It was a true delight being able to renew our friendship and to meet your wonderful children. Please let me know if your hopes for the Fulbright materialized.

I am enclosing a mimeographed copy of an article I wrote (the reprints have all been distributed and I have only one left) which may be of interest to your friend, Dershowitz, the law clerk for Justice Goldberg.

Mindy and the children all send their best. Be well.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff

Encl